McClenagan, Laura

From: Jean Bazemore <jean7307@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, July 29, 2021 9:22 PM

To: Planning Clerk

Subject: AT&T Cell Tower

Arcata Planning Department

July 28, 2021

| am writing requesting you to consider expediting the proposed AT&T Cell Tower project on the Arcata Bottoms as rapidly as
possible.

Cell phone reception north of Trinidad is almost nonexistent even as close to Trinidad as Larrupins Restaurant. During a winter
storm two years ago, | was blocked in my home by fallen trees and no phone service for several weeks. Living alone as a a senior
citizen with some medical issues does have its challenges, but reliable access to communication does not need to be one of
those challenges. On another occasion several years ago when | was much younger, there was also a serious problem when fire

trucks arrived to help extinguish a fire at my home and had difficulties with access to communications. Therefore | am urging
the Arcata Planning Department to provide whatever assistance possible to expedite a solution to this problem.

Respectfully yours,

Dr. Jean Heard Bazemore,

3252 Patricks’ Point Drive,

Trinidad



